Mesa County LEPC
Meeting Minutes

October 11, 2012

Call to Order & Introductions
The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Bill Cort at 12:05 pm.

Members in attendance: Bob Hedrick and Joel Arellano (GJFD), Brock Curry and Horace Sessions (Cray
Valley), Jim Pringle (NWS), Petie Pope (MC School Dist 51), Andy Martsolf and Mike Hill (MCOEM),
Grace Logsdon and Kalanda Isaac (Ute Water), Bryan Adkins (Enterprise Products), Bill Cort (CAPCO,
Inc), Dick Pippenger and Frank Cavaliere (Lower Valley Fire), Rich Carter (City of GJ Water), Nathan
Harvey (Williams), Mark Manzanares (EnviroCare)

Presentation # 1

Joel Arellano with GJFD Hazmat Crew provided a brief on the Plateau Canyon process-water rollover
and fire that occurred Sept. 14™. Lack of cell phone coverage and poor radio coverage lead to confusion
over whether any frack-fluid entered Plateau Creek. Concerns of unplacarded and unregulated process-
water were shared by all fire department and emergency management personnel. Lower Valley Fire has
responded to numerous process-water spills.

Presentation # 2

Mark Manzanares with EnviroCare provided an overview of what his company offers; EnviroCare does
Hazmat response and cleanup, training, cathodic protection, and much more. EnviroCare is based out of
Salt Lake City and could have a response team here with ample resources within 6 hours. For more
information, please go to http://www.envirocarehazmat.com/

Minutes Review & Approval - September minutes were approved with no changes.

Treasurer’s Report: LEPC’s account total is $3,081.73. Grace and Andy believe that monthly Alpine
Bank statements are being delivered to Brandi electronically.

Mail and Training Announcements
A pipe-line safety training is coming up but I do not have any further information.

Details on the Nov. 5™ Webinar on Regulations of Indoor Tanks can be found at the bottom of the page.

Old Business
Horace provided a recap of the 2012 CEPC conference that was held in September. Horace, Rich, Brandi,
and Jim were all able to attend this excellent, free training.

Andy discussed issues with some delinquent Mesa County Tier Il submitters. He requested that LEPC
author a letter to the fire department with jurisdiction of the delinquent facilities requesting an inspection.

Andy and Grace shared information about the American Red Cross Ready Rating Program and Business
Preparedness conference that was held in GJ on Oct. 10", Please click on this website to find out more
about this program. http://www.readyrating.org/noflash.aspx

New Business


http://www.envirocarehazmat.com/
http://www.readyrating.org/noflash.aspx

Jim Pringle talked about the FEMA grant that he is applying for to get funds for the Mesa County Safety
Council’s 2013 Safety Fair. Present LEPC members voted unanimously to donate $1,000 to the MC
Safety Council.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:25 pm.
A wonderful lunch was provided by EnviroCare. Thank you!

Next meeting will be Thursday, November 8th at Red Cross Building.

Submitted by Grace Logsdon

From: Marie Scimeca [mailto:mscimeca@steeltank.com]
Sent: Wednesday, October 10, 2012 2:11 PM
Subject: STI/SPFA Webinar: Regulation of Tanks Inside Buildings

Regulation of Tanks Inside Buildings--

A Guide for Code Users and Enforcers
WEBINAR Monday, November 5, 2:00-3:00 pm Central Time

With Jeff Shapiro, PE, FSFPE, code consultant, and
Scott Stookey, Senior Technical Staff, International Code Council

Whether you're a code user or code enforcer, don't miss this informative webinar. Learn what you need to know
about regulations affecting tanks inside buildings, a growing installation option. Q/A session included.

Our expert presenters provide a guide to regulations and codes involving tanks inside buildings, including:

Regulations that restrict the installation of tanks inside buildings
Group H Occupancy triggers and ways to avoid them

Special considerations for tank fill and vent connections
Requirements for fire protection systems and containment
Special enclosures and tank vaults

If you design, manufacture, install or inspect tanks inside buildings--or if you regulate those who do--register
today and logon with Jeff and Scott for this important webinar!

Space is limited--click here to reqgister today!
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